

Braunston Parish Council

Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on
Monday 4th March 2019
Minutes

Present

In the Chair: Chris Johnson

Mesdames: Harrison, Longworth & Stapley

Messrs: Biggs, Mawer, Pomfret & Pritchard

Apologies for absence: Lizzie Iddins, Graham Newman and Tom Sabin

19.03.01	Open forum for Members of the Public There were no members of public present
19.03.02	Declaration of Interest Chris Johnson is on Your Café Management Committee and vice chair and trustee of Braunston Charities Sue Harrison owns land potentially part of the Braunston Trail and chair of Twinning Association Graham Newman is trustee of Braunston Charities Jason Pritchard is on Your Café Management Committee and is District Councillor for Braunston and Welton John Pomfret is treasurer of the Twinning Association
19.03.03	Approval of Last Meetings Minutes (4th February 2019) These were proposed by Peter Biggs, seconded by Alan Mawer and approved that the minutes be signed as a true record.
19.03.04	Clerks Actions since last meeting Report as provided
19.02.05	County & District Councillors Report County: No report this month District: Jason reported the following: - Reach for Health: a business loan for new premises has been approved by DDC Cinema: DDC is continuing with the plan of a multi-functional entertainment centre / water feature. To date no operator has been signed up. Library: this will be moved to Abbey Square Staverton: a grant has been provided for traffic calming measures although concerns have been expressed with regard that it is a highways project
19.03.06	Finance Report The clerk presented the monthly accounts report; it was proposed by Jo Longworth, seconded by Sue Harrison and carried that these be accepted. Accounts for Payment It was proposed by Jo Longworth, seconded by Peter Biggs and carried that these amounts be paid.
19.03.07	Annual Parish Meeting

	<p>After discussions it was agreed that the meeting should be on the 11th May at 10.00am and an invite should be extended to village organisations to come along and put on a display.</p> <p>Subsequent to the meeting a clash was established and after consultations it was agreed that the meeting will be on the 18th May at 2.00pm.</p>
19.03.08	<i>Northamptonshire Village Awards</i>
	Sue Harrison agreed to submit the application again this year and it was agreed that a group of interested parties would meet on Tuesday 19 th March
19.03.09	<i>Bins</i>
	It was proposed by Sandra Stapley, seconded by Jason Pritchard and carried that £590 be spent on replacing the litter bins at the Wheatsheaf and the top of Greenway
19.03.10	<i>BVN</i>
	It was proposed by Alan Mawer, seconded by Jason Pritchard and carried that £381.72 be spent on the parish's annual contribution to the BVN.
19.03.11	<i>Footpath (ED17)</i>
	It was proposed by Alan Mawer, seconded by Sandra Stapley and carried that the Parish Council submit the application to modify footpath ED17
19.03.12	<i>Street Lighting</i>
	It was agreed to proceed with feasibility studies and quotations for replacing the street lighting with LED lighting throughout. It was hoped to have a proposal ready for the Annual Parish Meeting
19.03.13	<i>Green Triangle</i>
	Sue reported that a mock up of the design was being made and will be viewed in situ on the 11 th March, the project is within budgets agreed
19.03.14	<i>Braunston Charities</i>
	No meeting since last PC meeting
19.03.15	<i>Community Car</i>
	No report
19.03.16	<i>Jetty Fields</i>
	As per last minutes received
19.03.17	<i>Playing Fields</i>
	No report
19.03.18	<i>Police Liaison</i>
	No report
19.03.19	<i>Village Hall</i>
	No report
19.03.20	<i>Your café</i>
	No meeting since last PC meeting
19.03.21	<i>Items for Circulation</i>
	There were none that had not been circulated electronically
19.03.22	<i>Planning Applications</i>

	DA/2018/1074 - Oppose 7 to 0 - it was felt that the improvements to the road had to be carried out to make the proposition viable
	DA/2019/0107 - Support

Approved